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2030 Addison Street, Suite 500 ® Berkeley, California 94704 » 415 S40-6954 . " '

Octobexr 26, 1988

Alameda County Health Agency ' 87157.5
Department of Environmental Health _
Hazardous Materials Division

80 Swan Way, Rcom 200

Oakland, CA 94621

Attantion: Mr. Lowell Miller

Sulrjects Addendum to Final Closure Pian
: Mill Springs Park Apartments (Formerly Livermore Superblock)
Railroad Avenue between Scuth P and Socuth I Streets
Livermore, Califormia

Dear Mr. Miller:

Thys letter presents an addendum to our previous Final Closure Plan report
for the subject project dated October 3, 1988. The sccope of this addenchm,
as agreed to with you in our field rreet.i.ng cn Monday October 24, 1963,
included revised treatment of the remaining backfill in the r\:uncrcte
structure and metal oil lines, and additional details regarding the aecration
~and sampling of the c«mtanunated soil stockpiles gmerated during the Phase
I removal.

As dlsc'..ssed in our previous Final Closure Re.pcrt the remaining backiiil in
the concrate structure was repoicted to contain wood debris and soil
saturated with water. Much of the water has since evapcrated exposing a
thick viscous oil at the bottae of the structure. %o agreed that the cil
appears visually similar to a No. 6 gmde fuel oii. Conseguently, we also
agreed that the remaining backfill that is contaminated and oil lines would
be manifested as a Hazardous Waste to a Class I disposal facility.

After the bhackfill and oil lines have been removed, the exposed su-face of
the concrete stracture will e cleened to remove remaining oil resicue. The
actval method of cleaning will be derermined once the backfill has teen
removed and will depend on the condition of the exposed concrete. Cleaning
metheds include sand blasting and steam cleaning.

The goil stockpiles will he aerated separal.ely using conventional
earthmoving equipment. 7he so0il will be spread in a rectanqular arrangervent
tc a nominal dept,h of about 2 feet and acrated for about 2 to 3 days. After
asraticn, scil samples, aopromxatcb 15 to 20 =amples, will be collected
for chemical analysm using a stainless steal acoop, 'The scocp will be
clraned and rinsed with deionized water after each sample interval. The
samples will be transported to a state cerxtified laboratory under strict
chain of c*uutody pxctocol.  Samples wiil be analyzed for TPH. '

Consulting engineers and managers specializing in e water resources e hazardous and industrial waste projects.




Soil salrples for chemical analysis will be collected using a statistically
random sampling procedure. A grid will be established to separate the

stockpide into 50 to 100 cubic yard zones. A scil sample will he taken from

within each grid zone, The locaticn within each grid zune will be
established using coordinates referenced from a corner of a grid zone. tThe
coordinates will be established using a random number generator.

Respectfully submitted,
AQIA RESOURCES INC.

Mark Milani, P.E.
Project Manager

ce:  Barnett-Range Corporation
Mr. larry Malcoim

Regional Water Quality Control Board
Attention: Ms. Ldisa McCapn




